

BOARD OF EDUCATION OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK

MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. HIGH SCHOOL

NELLIE R. JORDAN

122 AMSTERDAM AVENUE NEW YORK, N. Y. 10023

January 23, 1985

Mr. John Shoden

Brooklyn, New York 11201

Dear John:

Thank you for your excellent presentation at the M.L.K. Network of Schools symposium on January 11, 1985.

The American Can Company and the Martin Luther King, Jr., High School, New York City, are most appreciative of your interest is our project and your villingness to share your professional expertise with the representatives from education, the community, and business.

We have received many laudatory letters and telephone calls nationside about the effectiveness of the workshops. Many of these comments will be published in our next Newsletter and we shall make certain that you receive a copy.

Again, please accept our gratitude to you for your help to make the symposium such a successful and enjoyable educational

Meeie

NRTi tes